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June 9, 2006

Fish and Game Commission 

Attn: John Carlson, Executive Director

Sent via email: fgc@dfg.ca.gov
RE: Proposed Trinity River Fishing Season Date Change 

Dear Executive Director Carlson:

California Trout (CalTrout) remains supportive of a rule change to open the “Fly Water” (Trinity River main stem from 250 feet below Lewiston Dam to Old Lewiston Bridge) on the Trinity River on April 1 instead of the current date (Last Saturday in April). CalTrout previously submitted written comments in support of this change (January 31 and February 17, 2006) as well as oral testimony at the Fish and Game Commission (Commission) meeting in Monterey.
We support the following change for adoption at the June 23, 2006 Commission meeting:

Subsection 7.50(b)(91.1)(F) 6. Body of Water: Trinity River and tributaries. 

a. Trinity River main stem from 250 feet below Lewiston Dam to Old Lewiston Bridge. 
Open Season and Special Regulations: Last Saturday in April April 1 through Sept. 15. Only artificial flies with barbless hooks may be used. 

Daily Bag limit: 0

CalTrout appreciates the willingness of both DFG and NMFS reach consensus on this issue. We also appreciate the willingness of the Commission to adopt this change immediately so anglers are not forced to forego another season of opportunity as a result of high flows intended to restore the Trinity River fishery. 
CalTrout acknowledges and appreciates the extraordinary effort of Commission staff to develop the continuation notice and supporting documents that allows the Commission to act on this proposal. We realize it was abnormal and are grateful for the expeditious action and thorough response to constituency requests.
Thank you for your consideration of this request.
 
Sincerely,
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Thomas J. Weseloh, Northcoast Manager

Cc: Mr. Neil Manji, Department of Fish and Game
      Ms. Irma Lagomarsino, National Marine Fisheries Service
1976 Archer Road, McKinleyville CA 95519

Phone: (707) 839-1056 Fax: (707) 839-1054 E-mail: caltrout@sbcglobal.net

